FBUA British Committee 
www.ufba-fbua.eu

Minutes of the meeting of the British Section Committee of the
www.google.com/a/ufba-fbua.net

Franco British Union of Architects held on Wednesday 18 April 2012
Username - members


at 6.30pm at the offices of Purcell Miller Tritton, Bermondsey, London
Password – lepompier



Present:

	Alan Baird 
	AB
	Derek Montefiore
	DM

	Johnny Devas (Past President)
	JD
	Howard Nash
	HN

	Charles Dorin
	CD
	Mark Potter
	MP

	David Le Lay
	DleL
	Michael Morrison (Vice President)
	 MM


1
Apologies


Apologies had been received from Charles MacCallum, Jean Symons, Anthony Hickman, Andrew Arrol, Cedric Mitchell, Roger Keene and Tom Ryland.

2
The Minutes of the Last Meeting


Minutes of the meeting held on 22 February 2012 were accepted as a true record of that meeting.
3
Matters Arising

3.1
The item under 5.1 regarding the costs of the Le Havre Reunion was further discussed. It was not understood how an overspend of £717 could relate to the presence of the Bursar, Nick Webb. CM to be asked to provide a more detailed breakdown for the next meeting.
Action CM

It was noted that the bursary fund is intended to cover the cost of the bursar attending a meeting and giving his/her lecture. There is no provision in the fund for paying for the bursar to attend other events.

3.2
The investment funds raised by the Paris Auction was discussed (item 5.2). HN reported that there was a problem with the tax relief on this money. As the paintings constitute a benefit the money paid for them cannot be regarded as a charitable donation.


It was suggested that (for future events) there may be ways of getting around this legislation. HN to investigate. The lack of tax relief meant that the benefit of investment in CAF was not obvious.
Action HN

3.3
Item 5.4 – the cost of attending the Joint Committee was discussed. It was agreed that this be raised at the Joint Committee in Paris in October. An enhanced offer to be made of either €75 or €100 (to be further discussed).

3.4
Under item 6.1 it was noted that Pru Bollam’s MBE should feature in Tom’s report at the AGM.
Action TR
3.5
Under item 6.3 HN would find contact details for Julian Harrap.
Action HN
4
Education

4.1
It was agreed that the deadline for this year’s applications for the next British scholar should be extended to give a chance of applications.


MP offered the services of his wife Liz who had many contacts in the education field. She might be able to help get the bursary more widely published.
Action MP/JD

It was further suggested that in future years the poster sent to the architectural schools might be a little more eye-catching.

4.2
The question of CPD certificates for some events was discussed. MP agreed to look into this.



Action MP
5
Finance

5.1
Cedric Mitchell was unable to attend the meeting. He had sent final details of the March Joint Committee costs. The final deficit was £406.38.  It was noted that this corresponded pretty accurately with the £50 deficit per head of the eight French visitors. 

5.2
MM reported the likely costs of the Norwich Reunion. This was currently working out at around £360 per head – so there is some contingency in hand. £5000 had been transferred from the French Section and the balance is expected. All the British cheques had been received by MM and had been banked.

6
Membership

6.1
CD to chase up the possible members Liz Barrok and Paul Webber.
Action CD

6.2
MM reported that John Miller had asked if he could join and an application form had been sent to him. MM also reported that his partner Mark Hammond (who guided tours around the National Maritime Museum at the Joint Committee meeting) and his French speaking architect wife Anna were interested. Also architect David Duckham who came to Greenwich with his wife Sally as MM’s guest.

6.3
Possible committee members were discussed and it was generally agreed that Yasmin Shariff would make an excellent committee member. It was agreed that DM would suggest the idea to her if he got the chance at the forthcoming RIBA launch of Denis’s book.
Action DM
7
Website

7.1
JD reported that there had been a series of minor technical hitches. He now expected the refreshed site to go live before the date for the Reunion (in Norwich 2012!) and he agreed to do a demonstration of the new site at the AGM. JD said that the French Section had been very proactive and the revised Trombinoscope is well underway.
Action JD
8
Forthcoming Events 

8.1
It was noted that the Joint Committee meeting in March had passed off well and everyone appeared to enjoy themselves.

8.2
MM confirmed that the programme for the Norwich Reunion was well in hand and he did not anticipate any major problems. The number of participants was confirmed at 62.


MM said that Ralph Carpenter, Tom Ryland and Charles Dorin had kindly agreed to come to Norwich for the day on 23 April to ‘walk the course’. CD also agreed that he was the acknowledged expert on the delicate matter of the placement and he would be happy to help sort this out for the Norwich Gala Dinner.
Action CD
9
Any Other Business

9.1
MM apologised that the secretary’s file was not up to date. He would deal with this and pass to Tom. HN said that he had a collection of secretarial papers up to 2007 that he would also pass on to Tom.
Action MM/HN
9.2
The newsletter was discussed at some length. The majority view was that hard copies of the newsletter should be sent to all members and that the cost of this should be built into the Reunion cost. It was agreed that the present ad hoc distribution to whoever happened to be at a Joint Committee or Reunion should cease to make the secretary’s job simpler.

10
Dates for Future Meetings

10.1
Committee Meetings
	6.30pm
27 June 2012

6.30pm
19 September 2012

6.30pm
21 November 2012
	6.30pm
6 February 2013

6.30pm
17 April 2013



All the above at Purcell Miller Tritton’s Bermondsey Square offices unless otherwise advised.

10.2
Joint Committee and Reunion Dates
· 26/27 October 2012 
- 
Paris
· 15/16 March 2013
- 
London
· 9/12 May 2012 Reunion
- 
Lyons

Michael Morrison, Vice-President, 24 April 2012
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